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August 16, 2013 
 

DEAR COUNTY DIRECTOR OF SOCIAL SERVICES:  
 
SUBJECT:  SFY 2013-14 ALLOCATIONS OF STATE ADULT DAY CARE FUND; 
ADULT HOME SPECIALIST FUND; ADULT PROTECTIVE SERVICES-SSBG; AND 
STATE IN-HOME FUND ON DIVISION OF AGING AND ADULT SERVICES WEBSITE 
 
The referenced SFY 2013-14 funding authorizations are available on the Division of Aging and Adult 
Services website at:  http://www.dhhs.state.nc.us/aging/cobudget/fundauthorization.htm. The county 
director will also be able to view his/her agency’s individual allocations for the Adult Home Specialist 
Fund, Adult Protective Services SSBG, State In-Home Fund and the State Adult Day Care Fund at:   
http://www.ncdhhs.gov/aging/cobudget/counylist.htm  Please sign the signature page (where applicable) 
and return to DAAS as directed.  
 
Due to SSBG reductions in Session Law 2013-360 (Senate Bill 402) ratified by the General Assembly 
on July 25, 2013 and signed by Governor McCrory on July 26, 2013, SSBG funding was reduced for the 
State Adult Day Care Fund and State In-Home Fund by approximately 7.5%.  The full reduction is 
realized in the State In-Home Fund.  The reduction in State Adult Day Care Fund is mitigated by 
continuing the state appropriation and shows a 4% decrease in resources going to counties. 
 
The 52 agencies which receive the SSBG APS funds will notice a decrease in funds of approximately 
7.5% as compared with last year’s allocation as a result of the reductions in the SSBG Spending Plan.   
 
Funding levels for the Adult Home Specialist Fund remain the same from the previous year. 
 
Funding for Adult Care Home Case Management Services was terminated as of June 30, 2013.  
 
Please contact Charles Williams charles.williams@dhhs.nc.gov 919-855-3465 if you need assistance 
with the funds referenced above.  

 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Dennis W. Streets  

DWS/cw  
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